
435 Hamilton Street

Allentown, Pa. 18101Allentown

Minutes - Final

Public Works Committee

6:45 PM Council ChambersWednesday, August 19, 2020

The meeting will be livestreamed. The link to the meeting can be found on the city 

website with the agenda and legislation at https://www.allentownpa.gov.  Council will 

receive comments on the legislation prior to the meeting and will consider all 

comments from city residents. All comments must include name and address, 

including your city, and be emailed to Michael.Hanlon@AllentownPa.gov by 2:00 PM 

on the date of the meeting.  Comments received from city residents by that deadline 

will be forwarded to the Mayor and Council members prior to the meeting and will 

also be noted at the appropriate period of the meeting.   These timely received 

comments will also be posted on the City's webpage as a supporting document to 

the meeting.  Any comments received on the meeting day, after the 2:00 pm deadline, 

will be forwarded to the Mayor and Council as soon as practicable.

Roll Call: Chair Zucal, Affa, Siegel

15-3716 Bill 54      Public Works, this evening

Amending the 2020 Capital Fund Budget to provide for a supplemental 

appropriation of Twenty-Two Thousand Eight Hundred Ninety-Two Dollars 

and Thirty-Eight Cents ($22,892.38) from PPL in the form of a rebate from 

the LED street light conversion phase one project.

Sponsors: Administration

Bill 54 PPL REBATE

Ordinance #15632

Attachments:

Mr. Craig Messinger stated that this is a rebate.  Part of the LED 

replacement project that we have going on in the city.  PPL encourages the 

city to do this project by giving us rebates to help pay for part of the project 

to go on.  This was for the first part of it.  There were about 1,200 lights that 

were installed and the city filed for the rebate and this is the amount of 

money being returned to us.  He stated that he would like to put it back into 

the Capital Project so this way the city has the funding for the money for 

additional LED light replacements.

Mr. Ed Zucal asked if there were any comments from his colleagues.

Ms. Candida Affa asked Mr. Messinger what phase are they in.  How many 

more do we have, the LED.

Page 1Allentown Printed on 10/26/2020

http://allentownpa.legistar.com/gateway.aspx?m=l&id=/matter.aspx?key=5719
http://allentownpa.legistar.com/gateway.aspx?M=F&ID=febfcfe6-8ce6-41bf-84e3-34e919467264.docx
http://allentownpa.legistar.com/gateway.aspx?M=F&ID=69d2a1be-f867-436a-a950-a26aad28ef5e.pdf


August 19, 2020Public Works Committee Minutes - Final

Mr. Craig Messinger stated that they actually are ordering right now Phase 

IV of our lights.  We actually have a contact that will be going out hopefully in 

about a month or so to take it out to about 17th Street.  Out north to the city 

line and also lighting in there for the east side and the south side.  He 

stated that the city's next Phase you will see probably half of the city getting 

done in the next Phase.

Ms. Candida Affa thanked Mr. Messinger.

 Mr. Ed Zucal asked if there were any other comments from his colleagues 

or the public.

A motion was made by Joshua Siegel, seconded by Candida Affa, that this Bill be 

forwarded to full Council.

Yes: Ed Zucal, Candida Affa and Joshua Siegel3 - 

Enactment No: 15632

Adjourned:  6:47 PM
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